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Dear 59ers: 
 
In just about one month we will hold our 65th reunion of the Class of 1959. I hope that those 
of you who are able will join us for this celebration. Even if you can only join us for one day 
that would be marvelous! Register for the Big Bash at www.wabash.edu/bigbash. Do it today! 
 
Craig, Roger and I have had several discussions about a class gift. We have concluded that 
the best contribution you can make to the College is to show up at our reunion or send 
greetings to those who are assembled. However, if you have not made a gift to the College 
this year now would be a good time to do so. You'll be helping Wabash achieve more than 
40% alumni participation for the 11th consecutive year. 
 
We have had a great journey since we left Wabash. And we have lost a number of our 
classmates along the way. Most recently we lost Bob Bittner, Valerie Powell (William Harvey), 
Roger Buckley, Gary Johnson, Bill Anderle, Hoyt Miller and John Hollett. 
 
At the College there were several major discussions at the January Board meeting. The most 
significant of these was the announcement of a 25 million gift from the Lilly Endowment that 
will enable us to break ground on a new Wabash Campus/Community Center. The 
endowment made it clear that the grant was not to rebuild the Campus Center as we have 
known it. They insisted that the concept be expanded to include a commitment to engage the 
Crawfordsville and Montgomery County community more closely with the College. This will 
involve improving campus facilities to host a variety of community events, mostly in summers. 
Students, faculty and staff are already engaged in a number of community activities including 
volunteering for charitable events, tutoring elementary school students, and promoting 
healthcare drives. 
 
Another major discussion recognized that there will be a significant decline in the number of 
male high school graduates which will increase competition among the colleges and 
universities recruiting them. The Wabash response is to emphasize the importance of the 
Brotherhood in the several living units, especially the fraternities. So far this year applications 
are up 12% and admittances are up 11%. 
 
 

http://www.wabash.edu/bigbash


 
In summary, the endowment stands at $379 million. Wabash exceeded its goal for the Giant 
Steps campaign, it enjoyed success across its sports teams and academic achievement 
remains high. Thank you for all you do to support the College and we look forward to seeing a 
number of you at the Big Bash! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Craig, Roger and Robert 
Class Agents 
 


